
From: John Suter [mailto:suter@gci.net]  
Sent: Tuesday, February 20, 2018 1:17 PM 
To: Ceri Godinez <Ceri.Godinez@akleg.gov> 
Subject: RE: Testifying to raise Alaska's minimum marriage age 
 
Greetings and Salutations 
As you know everyone wants to cut state cost where they can.  By the state allowing children girls who 
are under 18 (Sec. 25.05.171) to get married, a large number of them end up single moms with children 
on public assistance costing the state more money.  By the state allowing this, it is to the state’s 
undoing.  These single moms have no education degrees, tec. skills or job skills and as a result they will 
be on public assistance for a long time to come costing the state.  A way the state can cut cost is change 
the law to 18 years old before they can get married and help reduce the number of people going on 
public assistance. 
Thank you for your prompt and courteous attention on this matter. 
Sincerely, 
John Suter 
 
 



I just seen on One American News that the state of Alaska allows children girls at the young age of only 

14 to be able to get married.  This is outrageous.  Sec.25.05.171 needs to be corrected so that the state 

does not have child marriages.  It needs to be corrected to the age of 18.  If a girl is too young to vote, 

then that girl is too young to marry.  It is time for the state to get with the year of 2017.  PBS radio just 

had a program showing that child marriages is a human right abuse.  A child of 14 years of age does not 

have the wherewithal to make such a life changing decision.  If one is under the age of 18, then that 

person is still a child.  The program shows that many of them are abused when they marry at that 

age.  Some are taken advantage of, tricked into marriage and coerced.  Some people bargain off their 

daughter.  Rarely is this a marriage of true love and companionship, but a type of business deal that 

does no good for the young girl.  This outrageous law needs to be change. 
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